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July 1, 2022 
 
John C Icabone 
3525 28th Street, Apt. 301 
Boulder, CO 80301 
 
Re: Incomplete Submittal, Notice of Intent to Conduct Prospecting Operations 
 Wilson Placer Reclamation NOI, File No. P-2022-012 
 
Dear Mr. Icabone: 
 
On June 24, 2022, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received your Notice of Intent to 
Conduct Prospecting Operations (NOI) for the project known as Wilson Placer Reclamation NOI and assigned it 
File No. P-2022-012. The NOI application lists 1.92 acre as the total project area to be disturbed. As stated in section 
VII. of the NOI application form, a financial warranty must be filed in the amount of $2,000.00 per acre for land 
disturbed pursuant to Rule 5.3.3. Your NOI application did not contain a financial warranty in the amount of $4,000.00, 
therefore your NOI is incomplete and the Division will not conduct a technical review of the NOI until the financial 
warranty is submitted and accepted by the Division. Be advised that if the $4,000.00 financial warranty is not 
submitted and accepted by the Division within 60 days of the date of this letter, due on or before August 30, 
2022, the Division may terminate the NOI application. This letter shall not be interpreted to mean that there are 
no technical deficiencies in the NOI application as a technical review has not been conducted at this time. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 303-866-3567 x8132, or by email at elliott.russell@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Elliott R. Russell 
Environmental Protection Specialist  
 
Cc: Jason Musick, Division of Reclamation, Mining & Safety 
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